HYES PTO Meeting Minutes
Highland and Fritz Elementary Schools
Date:  February 21, 2018
Time: 6:30pm (PTAC)    
Meeting Place: Fritz Elementary School
Attendees:  See attached Sheet                                Call to Order:  7:19pm
Executive Committee Reports
Presidents’ Report- Chris/Nilvio- 

Sweetheart Dance—approx. 160 families, event was very successful--$1,200; 100 Beanie Boos sold out in 45 minutes ($200 profit), everyone out by 9:00pm (record!)

Suggestion for a Mother/Son event…committee has been formed.  Suzanne Prentice is the chair.  End of April possibly (Can’t be 4/27 due to Variety Show); Friday is preferable in terms of cost and turnout; Saturday is preferable for set up reasons, but would be more costly to open the school.  Event needs to break even or make money.  Carnival themed event—games, magician.  Slide won’t work for insurance reasons.  Capacity issues at public spaces (ex bowling).  Tammy Raccio shared movie theater idea that other schools did.  Mary Poisson shared idea for bus trip to Nomads Adventure.  Moving forward, possible dates will be shared with principals.

Vice President’s Report-Shannon/Ane-  Yalesville book fair date was added to website 4/11-4/13
Treasurers’ Report- Marybeth/Megan-
· Review treasurer’s report—Slow month, Sweetheart Dance figures aren’t in yet
Secretaries’ Report- Lynn/Kelly
· Approval of last month’s minutes- Sarah and Nick
Principal’s Report Highland – Ms. Reed- 
2/12 Len Cabral day and night assembly—enjoyed by all
Reading program has started; based on One Book One School (Charlie and the Chocolate Factory)--competition is based on participation, not minutes read/pages read;  Culminating Events—in-school assembly on 3/23 (Mr. Menta’s Read and Roll Band), evening event 6-8, Fascia’s Chocolates will present.
4/10 Family Arts Night

4/27 K Orientation—need PTO reps for tours

Ginny Berson—para who retired in January—gift to be given

Vicky MacInnis is retiring 

Principal’s Report Fritz – Mrs. Poisson – 
Read to Grow fundraiser for K-Kids, raised $200
CSA Fine Arts Event—Two 5th graders were celebrated 
Olsat tests are wrapping up; results Mid/Late March

Vision Screening was done for all grades, testing for 6 different things

Reading Program was kicked off 2/9; Goal is 100% participation; recording number of pages read; each base reached is a reward; end event will include all students

Deb Poach, School nurse is retiring

Highland Teacher Rep Report – Ms.Denya/Mrs.Hajjar- 
Variety Show is up to 22 acts; 80s themed. Surprise planned for teachers, but not an act. 
Thank you card shared from Carol Eager

Fritz Teacher Rep Report-Mrs.Mezzi/Ms. Tyrrell– 

Variety Show (above)


Project Fit America winner will be announced in March

Committee Reports
Other Business/Questions

Staff Appreciation-MaryBeth—need more volunteers.  Plan to collect money ahead of time, so we know what we’re working with.  Always looking for suggestions; 
Box Tops- MaryBeth—Deadline was last Friday.  Need to submit by 3/4, need new chair
Any member who wishes to run for a 2018-2019 board position, should put that request in writing between March and April.  Interested individuals need to be active PTO members.  
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 14, 2018 @ Highland 
End:  8:13pm 
Attendees: 

Megan Malason

Mary Beth Francy

Nilvio Perez

Lynn LaValley

Natasha Mondes

Rebecca Carr

Tammy Raccio

Tracy Tyrrell

Sarah Lindberg

Kelly Rainey

Allison Denya

Debbie Hajjar

Sinead Mezzi

Ane Miller

Mary Poisson

Chris Brint

